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The special meeting of the Permanent Council was conducted under the chairmanship of Ambassador Carmen Lomellin, Permanent Representative of United States to the Organization of American States (OAS), to receive updated information on the situation in Haiti.  The meeting opened at 3:50 p.m. and the members of the Permanent Council focused their attention on the “Draft Declaration of the Permanent Council of the Organization of American States in Support of Haiti.”

The Permanent Representative of Grenada, Ambassador Gillian Bristol—on behalf of the CARICOM member states—indicated the support of the CARICOM states for the declaration of support for the Haitian people.
The Permanent Representative of Paraguay, Ambassador Hugo Saguier, in his capacity as Coordinator of the ALADI group, expressed its support for the draft declaration and invited Ambassador Antônio José Ferreira Simões, Deputy Secretary General for South America, Central America, and the Caribbean of the Ministry of External Relations of Brazil, to refer to the matter on behalf of the ALADI Group member states. 


Ambassador Ferreira Simões referred to the challenges arising in Haiti during the electoral process under way and in stabilizing the country.  He indicated the importance of moving to Haiti’s reconstruction stage with support from the OAS member states.  He also reiterated the importance of the Declaration under consideration as a contribution and positive message from the OAS member states to the Haitians.


The Permanent Representative of Nicaragua, Ambassador Denis Ronaldo Moncada, indicated that his delegation abstained from participating in consideration of the draft Declaration and that this should be placed on record in the minutes of the meeting.


The representatives of Mexico, Canada, and United States supported the draft declaration and reiterated the support of their countries for Haiti’s reconstruction.

The delegation of Haiti expressed appreciation to the OAS and its member states for the cooperation and assistance provided to its country and requested that they keep abreast, with patience, of the reconstruction process as it unfolded.

The Permanent Council adopted the “Declaration of the Permanent Council of the Organization of American States in Support of Haiti,” Nicaragua abstaining. The Declaration was subsequently published as document CP/DEC. 48 (1790/11).

There being no other business, at 4:07 p.m., the meeting was declared closed. 
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